
Tucson Neighbors Building Community (TNBC)/

Alvernon-Grant Initiative (AGI)

Community & Law Enforcement Task Force

Nov., 2010

Meeting Notes

Facilitator:  Ronni Kotwica, Palo Verde NA  Barbara Lehmann Dodge Flower NA

Tucson Police Department Representatives:  Lt. James Graves, Ofc. Becky Noel

George Pettit, Ward III, Barbara Jacobs, Ward VI

Introductions:  Ronni noted that attendance was sparse this evening.  We are open to suggestions for presentations that could draw more folks into participating.

Lt. Graves reported that Chief Villesenor has put forth a plan for meeting the 10% budget cuts per the directive from the City Manager.  TPD has not hired a commissioned officer for 2 years.  Some officers have left voluntarily due to retirement or finding other jobs.  TPD hopes to reach through natural attrition the goal of only 922 officers.  The 12.5 million dollar grant that was reported in the paper does mean 50 officers will be retained.   We are currently down 140 officers already.  We’ll be down 60 more officers by end of this year. We are down almost two full squads in Midtown Division.  The chief is trying to maintain the strength of the Field Support Division (officers in uniform who answer calls) and ISD (investigative division). 

Starting Dec. 5, all bike units, except Downtown, and half of the motorcycle officers will be transferred to other divisions.  Bike units will no longer be out there in our neighborhoods.  We will see a decrease in services because TPD does not have the resources to cover as much as they have in the past.  TPD will not have resources to attack a problem before it becomes a BIG problem.  For instance, they may not be able to go out to a residence that is considered suspicious, investigate graffiti or the suspicious ice cream trucks, follow-up on problem properties or individuals, etc.

Neighborhood Watch is still operational. A block can still form a new Neighborhood Watch.  Becky will still present at the initial and annual neighborhood block meetings.  You can still get Neighborhood Watch signs posted for free on your block when you start a Watch.

 It is expected that the Crime Prevention program will be “Highly diminished” and it is quite possible that the Community Resource officer positions will be eliminated and no one from TPD will be assigned to attend Neighborhood Watch meetings or receive information about suspicious activity. If (when?) this happens, the Watch signs posted on your streets will stay up. They just will not be maintained.

Becky Noel is still here for at least a few more months. She is still assigned to Crime Prevention and she can still attend meetings.  You can start a new Neighborhood Watch program and receive signs, but you need to act on that now.  Non-commissioned officers, such as Becky Noel and Crime Prevention Commissioned officers, such as Tammie Thomas will be notified in January who will be laid off or transferred and it sounds as if the Neighborhood Watch program as monitored by the Police Dept will end starting in April.

Lt. Graves will attempt to still attend AGI/TNBC meetings.

Andrew from Palo Verde reminded us that the power of Neighborhood Watch is in knowing your neighbors and looking out for one another. The Neighborhood Watch sign does not make the program successful -- It’s the neighbors banding together to make their neighborhood a place where all neighbors know one another and fight crime – together.
Reports on October’s targets:


 Ice Cream Truck on Walnut – Couple driving the van have history of drug trafficking, L and G or G and L ice cream.  The trucks play really loud music.  Get license plate and description of suspicious ice cream trucks., Call 911 if you see suspicious activity happening.   Police try to do a traffic stop on the suspicious trucks, and then investigate from there.  

Reports from Neighborhoods:
Oak Flower – Catalina Market – A nearby resident wonders about a colorful van that is parked there frequently. Another resident said that he thought it was a relative of the owner.  There is drug activity on the corner by Catalina market.  They pull into the parking lot and zip back out.  Catalina Market has nothing to do with the drug dealing activity. It’s just in a convenient, busy location.  Fair Oaks – a man was seen going through mailboxes as he walked down the street.  Called 911, but police did not arrive before he was out of the neighborhood.  

Dodge/Flower – Retro City has been better since TPD has started targeting it.  7-11 is downsizing from hard liquor to just beer and wine.  Friday, there were 4 vagrants sitting in front of the store.  The clerk said that he would take care of the vagrants.  Reportedly, the Police came and the vagrants scattered, but they returned as soon as TPD left.  The clerk sold the vagrants alcohol. The next day, the neighborhood clean-up group found 12 empty, liter-size bottles of beer where the vagrants had been sitting.  The Manager has not been neighborhood friendly.  Historically, Circle K is much more willing than 7-11 to work with police and handle problems that impact neighborhoods.

2702 N. Dodge –Kids are doing tagging.  

State Liquor Board will be meeting in Tucson soon.  George Pettit suggested contacting them to make a statement about the 7-11 not being responsible about selling alcohol and maintaining their property.

Garden District- Stolen mail on Seneca.  Call 911 if you see anyone in act of stealing mail.  After the fact, contact Postal Inspector to report stolen mail. 

 There was a reported stalking on Desmond. Neighbors did notice a suspicious vehicle cruising up and down the street repeatedly that day.  A yellow-green 2 door older car driven by a 50-60 year old white or light Hispanic male, regular build, slightly overweight. If you see this car, try to get the license plate and report it to the police.

 A Foreclosed home on Desmond is being dismantled by resident (He’s removing the carport, back yard fencing, cabinets, appliances, fixtures, etc.)   You should report this to the bank that foreclosed.  The Bank then reports to police and asks them to take action.

Palo Verde – TPD did not receive a report from TUSD security that a child was followed on the way to school.   A Hispanic male in a brown 4-door sedan car supposedly followed an 8-year-old child to Blenman School.  Lt Graves and Becky searched for a call re: this situation and there was none. Ronni will contact the principal.

A Traffic Circle is getting tagged heavily.  A resident who lives nearby is removing tags as soon as they happen.   Lift Off 3 removes markers.  Lift Off 4 removes paint and are available at hardware stores (including Ace Hardware on Country Club).

Cabrini – no rep.   Have heard that Cabrini has been heavily tagged.  

Doolen Fruitvale – Nothing that resident knows of, except Haven House, an adult recovery facility, is sometimes extremely noisy.  TPD has dealt with Haven before.  We have heard that Doolen/Fruitvale  has been heavily tagged.

Apartments 

No rep.

Businesses –

Manager of Walgreens at Grant and Alvernon in attendance.  Said it has been pretty quiet there.

Priority Targets for TPD for Next Month:  


Will check into possible drug transactions at Catalina Market


Will talk to Haven House about noise.


Will continue pressure on Retro City.


Will continue pressure on Ice Cream Truck 

AGI Group will pursue talking to Liquor Board about Circle K.

Barbara suggests that AGI and TPD have another Good Neighbor Business Award Ceremony.  Barbara would like to nominate Walgreens at Grant and Alvernon.  Send nominations to neighborhood presidents.  At the December meeting, we will recognize the businesses and present Good Neighbor Award.   

Next meeting - LOCATION FOR TNBC/AGI NEXT MONTH – Tuesday, Dec. 14, at Emerge, 2425 N. Haskell (west of the Walgreen’s at Grant and Alvernon).


